
OL Smith Middle School

June 2, 2023

Dear Smith Middle School families,

As part of our ongoing effort to keep an open line of communication with our parents,
we would like to take a moment to share information with you regarding an event that
took place at our school today.

A threatening note was found by a student in their locker. The note made a threat to
four students. We immediately called in the Dearborn Police to help us investigate and
assess the situation. The families of the involved students have been notified, and the
police have deemed our school safe. Our children’s safety is our ultimate priority. We
also always have our team on hand to assist with any concerns this brings our students
indirectly, as our student’s emotional well-being is always a priority for us as well.

We are very grateful for our strong partnership with the Dearborn Police Department
and our school resource officer program, as it assisted us in acting swiftly and
appropriately to this situation. As a reminder, any threat is considered very serious and
will be treated as such. Please review the letters shared at the start of the year from the
Wayne County Prosecutor’s Office linked.

Our staff is always concerned for the safety and well being of our students, and we
pride ourselves on creating a safe environment for your children when they are here at
school. Such an environment is crucial to assure all can learn and grow.

Sincerely,

Mark Rummel
OL Smith Middle School
313.827.2800

https://smith.dearbornschools.org/2022/09/07/reminder-from-wayne-county-prosecutor-worthy/

